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MINISTRY OF THE ENVIRONMENT
PhDr. Ivo Hlaváč
Deputy Minister – Director General of the Directorate of Technical Protection of Environment
Prague, 30 April 2012 
Ref.no.: 27521/ENV/12
Dear Dr Petek,
I am responding to your letter of 29 March 2012 (ref.no.: BMLFUW-UW.1.4.2/0028-V/1/2012), which was received by the Ministry of the Environment of the CR (hereinafter referred to as the “MoE CR”) on 3 April 2012 and addressed to the Director of the Department of Environmental Impact Assessment and Integrated Prevention, Mrs. Jaroslava Honová. In this letter you confirm receipt of the translation of the environmental impact expert report on the “New nuclear source in the Temelín locality, including power transmission to the Kočín switch yard” project (hereinafter referred to as the “expert report”). In your letter you also mentioned that you expected that the expert report would be published during the 14th calendar week (2-5 May 2012) and requested an additional 30 day extension to the deadline for submission of comments or the mediation of comments by the public, including the viewpoint of the Republic of Austria. All comments would then be passed on to the MoE CR during the 23rd calendar week (4-8 June 2012). I should like to make the following points regarding your letter.
In order to speed up the process of disclosure and to facilitate access by the Austrian public, the MoE CR produced a full German translation of the expert report. We then sent you this translation in both printed and electronic form in a letter dated 19 March 2012, in accordance with Article 2 para. 6 of the Convention on Environmental Impact Assessment in a Transboundary Context (hereinafter referred to as the “Espoo Convention”), and requested that you publish it without delay. According to the information contained in this letter, the MoE CR published the translation of this expert report in the EIA information system on www.mzp.cz/eia on 21 March 2012. Through an email dated 17 April 2012 (Mr. Kresbach), the MoE CR was informed that individual provinces had published the expert report separately, during the period from 5-16 April 2012. The final deadline for the publication of the expert report was therefore set as the 16 April 2012.
Following on from the above, and in accordance with Article 2 para. 6 of the Espoo Convention, which requires that the opportunity provided to the public of the affected Party to participate in relevant environmental impact assessment procedures regarding proposed activities be equivalent to the opportunity provided to the public of the Party of origin, and at the same time in accordance with Section 12 para. 1 of Act No. 100/2001 Coll., on environmental impact assessment and amending some related Acts (Act on Environmental Impact Assessment), as amended (hereinafter referred to as the “Act”), which enables a prolongation of the deadlines for viewpoints in cases of transboundary assessment by up to 30 days, provided the affected state so requests, I declare that the deadline for viewpoints regarding the assessment will be extended by 10 days, in other words to 26 May 2012, or 28 May 2012. The MoE CR expects to receive all comments concerning the project under review from your side by this deadline, along with any other relevant documents.
Regarding the possible organisation of another transboundary consultation, I would point out that, in accordance with Article 5 of the Espoo Convention, consultations are only organised during the documentation stage, and no requirement to organise consultations on the expert report arises from this Convention. According to the minutes of the 2nd consultation held on 9 May 2011, mutual communication was promised before the issuance of a final statement. If this communication is intended to be the possibility of holding a consultation during the expert report stage, I would request that you announce your interest in participating as soon as possible.

In conclusion I would like to give you advance notice of the date and location of the public hearing, which will take place on 22 June 2012 from 10 a.m. in České Budějovice. An official invitation will be sent in the near future.


I should also like to confirm the date of the public hearing, which will take place on 30 May in Vienna, as has been confirmed in due form.
Yours sincerely,
Sehr geehrter Frau
Dr. Waltraud Petek
Bundeministerium für Land- und Forstwirtschaft, Umwelt und Wasserwirtschaft

Abteilung V/1

Stubenbastei 5, A-1010 Wien
Republik Österreich
For information: (sent under ref.no.: 35927/ENV/12)
CEZ, a.s.
NPP Construction Section, Ing. Petr Závodský, Duhová 2/1444, 140 53 Prague 4
Ministry of Foreign Affairs
Central Europe Department, Loretánské náměstí 5, 118 00 Prague 1
Austrian Embassy in Prague 
Viktora Huga 10, 151 15 Prague 5
Botschaft der Tschechischen Republik
Penzinger Straße 11-13
A - 1140 Wien, Republik Österreich
